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January 18, 2011 

 

NOTICE GRANTING REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

(Pleadings in Response to Complaint due by February 7, 2011) 

 

 

RE: Public Counsel and the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities v. PacifiCorp, 

d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company, Docket UE-110070 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On January 7, 2011, Public Counsel and the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities 

(ICNU) jointly filed with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) a formal complaint against PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific Power & Light 

Company (PacifiCorp). 

 

On January 13, 2011, counsel for PacifiCorp requested an extension of time to file its 

answer and any motions directed to the complaint.  PacifiCorp states that the extra time is 

needed due to its involvement in the evidentiary hearings in its 2010 general rate case the 

last week of January.  PacifiCorp requests a one-week extension from January 31, 2011, 

to February 7, 2011.  PacifiCorp states that Public Counsel and ICNU do not object to the 

requested extension.  The Commission finds that PacifiCorp has demonstrated good 

cause to extend the filing deadline and grants the request. 

 

NOTICE IS GIVEN that the Commission extends the time for PacifiCorp to file its 

answer and any motions directed to the formal complaint until 5:00 p.m., Monday, 

February 7, 2011. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

GREGORY J. KOPTA 

Director, Administrative Law Division 


